Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS - Tampa
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Seven announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Monday, September 30, 2019, 1:30 p.m. – 2:30 p.m.

PLACE: Online at: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8062556440093458178 OR at the following viewing locations: FDOT, District Seven, Flamingo Conference Room, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, Tampa, FL, 33612, OR the Brandon Regional Public Library, 619 Vonderburg Drive, Brandon, FL, 33511.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This Virtual Public Hearing (VPH) is conducted to afford affected property and business owners, interested persons, organizations, and local governments the opportunity to provide comments to FDOT regarding the proposed median change to SR 60/Brandon Boulevard from Brandon Town Center Drive to Gornto Lake Road, Brandon, FL, Financial Project Identification (FPID) No: 436041-1-52-01. The existing full median opening at Lake Kathy Drive will be modified and a concrete separator constructed. 

This VPH is held pursuant to Chapters 120, 335.18, and 335.199, Florida Statutes. FDOT, District Seven, will receive verbal and written comments online and at each of the VPH viewing locations. Written comments not received at the hearing can be emailed to: kevin.lee@dot.state.fl.us or mailed to: Kevin Lee, Project Manager, FDOT, District Seven, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-600, Tampa, FL 33612. All comments must be emailed or postmarked by October 4, 2019 to become part of the official VPH record. Participation via webinar is also considered part of the official VPH record.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Kevin Lee, Project Manager at 1(800)226-7220, 1(813)975-6426; or by email: kevin.lee@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 3 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Alex Henry, at 1(800)226-7220, 1(813)975-6405, or alex.henry@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Kevin Lee, Project Manager at 1(800)226-7220, 1(813)975-6426; or by email: kevin.lee@dot.state.fl.us.
